
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Newsletter No. 11 – 25 November 2016 
 

Following the tragic death of our Year 11 pupil Dylan Crossey earlier this term and after 

negotiation with Dylan’s mum about fundraising in his memory, as a direct result of this this, 

we have decided as a school to focus our fundraising in this period building up to Christmas 

on Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital where Dylan so sadly passed away in October. 

As a result of this, every form is being challenged to raise a certain amount of money so   

that we can make a significant contribution to the hospital for the outstanding work that they 

do. I hope you will agree that this is a very appropriate charity on which for us to focus our 

fundraising attempts in this period leading up to Christmas. 

Year 11 Mock Examinations 

Year 11 pupils begin their Mock Exams on Monday 28 November 2016 and for a two week 

period they will be engaged in their final written internal exams before the GCSE’s next 

summer.  They have been working very hard recently in preparation for these exams and we 

wish them every success in making sure that they do themselves justice. 

Following the exams will be the final school report, which will be issued next term and the 

final Year 11 Parents’ Evening which takes place on Thursday 19 January 2017. 

Change of Date 

As a result of the Year 11 Mock Exams we have rescheduled the presentation evening for 

those pupils who have successfully achieved their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award.  The 

presentation evening for those candidates will now be at 7.00 p.m. in the Arts Theatre on 

Wednesday 14 December 2016 and it is something we are all very much looking forward to. 

PTFA 200 Club 

The November winners are First Prize £40 No.104 J Joyce, Second Prize £20 No.128 J & A 

Miley and third prize £10 No.136 J Hollinshead.  Membership is £10 and the form can be 

found on the website http://www.allhallows.lancs.sch.uk/parent-information/ptfa/ 

Netball Results 

U16A South Ribble League    U16B South Ribble League 

Year 11 – 1st      District Champions.   Year 10B – 6th. 

Year 10A – 2nd    District Runners-up. 

U14A South Ribble League    U14B South Ribble League 

Year 9 – 1st      District Champions.   Year 9B – 5th. 

Year 8A – 6th.      Year 8B – 12th. 

http://www.allhallows.lancs.sch.uk/parent-information/ptfa/


U12A South Ribble League 

Year 7A – 3rd. 

Year 10 South Ribble Netball Tournament at Priory on Thursday 24 November 2016 

The tournament was played in two sections: 

Year 10 v Leyland St Mary’s – Won 19 – 2.  Year 10 v Lostock Hall – Won 21 – 7.  Final v 

Balshaw’s – Lost 7 – 8.  Year 10 were District Runners-up. 

Congratulations and well done to all those who took part. 

Christmas Dinner 

On Tuesday 20 December 2016 we will be serving a Christmas Dinner in school at a cost of 

£5.00 – excellent value for money as you will see from the menu.  The price has been held 

for many years. 

To help us plan our catering arrangements pupils who wish to attend will need to place their 

order with Mrs Ayrton-Parker or Mrs Westgarth before Thursday 8 December 2016.  £5.00 

will be deducted from their swipe card when the order is placed – please ensure that 

your son/daughter has sufficient credit on their card to pay for their Christmas Dinner.  If 

your child is entitled to a free school meal and would like to have a Christmas Dinner 

he/she should see Mrs Ayrton-Parker or Mrs Westgarth before Thursday 8 December 

2016. 

A limited menu will be available to pupils who do not want a Christmas Dinner. 

 

CHRISTMAS DINNER 

 

Traditional Roast Turkey & Gammon 

Chipolata Sausages Rolled With Bacon 

Sage & Onion Stuffing 

Cranberry Sauce 

Or 

Quorn Turkey Joint and Quorn Sausages 

 

Roast Potatoes 

Creamed Potatoes 

Julienne Carrots 

Brussels Sprouts 

Petit Pois 

Gravy 

 * * * * * * * * * * 



 

Christmas Pudding served with Creamy Brandy Sauce 

Or 

Chocolate Fudge Cake served with Cream 

Or 

Warm Mince Pies served with Cream 

 

* * * * * * * * * * 

 

Cost £5.00 (including juice & cracker) 

 

ANYONE WHO DOES NOT ORDER BY 8 DECEMBER WILL NOT BE ABLE TO TAKE 

PART IN THE CHRISTMAS DINNER 

 

School Meals 

Menus for the week commencing Monday 28 November 2016.  Salads £1.75 – £2.50, 

Potatoes 65p, Baked Beans 65p, Soup 80p. 

 

Monday: Sweet Chilli Beef served with Vegetable Rice £1.95.  Chicken Kebab served 

with Vegetable Rice £1.95.  Garlic Mushrooms served with Crusty Bread and 

Salad £1.55. 

Salad: Feta Cheese & Olives £1.75. 

Soup: Leek & Potato 80p. 

Tuesday: Braised Steak & Ale Pie served with New Potatoes & Vegetables £1.95.  

Butterflied Seasoned Chicken Breast in Flatbread served with Salad £1.70.  

Mozzarella & Cherry Tomato Tartlet served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Chicken Caesar £1.75. 

Soup: Mushroom 80p. 

Wednesday: Homemade Beef Lasagne served with Garlic Bread £1.95.  Homemade 

Vegetarian Lasagne served with Garlic Bread £1.70.  Barbeque Chicken 

Quesadilla served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Rocket, Pepperoni & Potato Salad £1.75. 

Soup: Tomato & Basil 80p. 

Thursday: Pulled Pork in a Sub Roll served with Chips and Vegetables £1.95.  Chicken 

Goujons with a Sweet Chilli Sauce served with Chips & Vegetables £1.95.  

Mushroom & Cheese Omelette £1.55.  CHIPS 73p (May only be purchased 

with another product). 



Salad: Ploughman’s (Ham, Cheese, Pickle & Crusty Bread) £1.75. 

Soup: Carrot & Coriander 80p. 

Friday: Home Battered Fish served with Wedges & Mushy Peas £1.95.  Chicken 

Curry served with Rice & Naan Bread £1.95.  Chicken, Tomato & Basil Pasta 

Bake £1.95.  Roasted Stuffed Peppers £1.55.   

Salad: Mediterranean Tuna £1.75.   

Soup: Vegetable 80p. 

Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, 

Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special 

requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team. 

(All items are subject to availability) 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 

 IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING 

TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN 

TRACES OF NUTS. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr C J Riding 

Headteacher 

 

 

 


